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Stated Meeting, January 2, 1903.

President Wistar in the Chair.

The list of donations to the Library was laid on the table

and thanks were ordered for them from the Chair.

Messrs. Joseph C. Fraley, Patterson DuBois and Harold

Goodwin, the Judges of the annual election for Officers and

Councillors, reported that the same had been held on this

day, between the hours of 2 and 5 in the afternoon, and that

the following named persons were elected, according to the

laws, regulations and ordinances of the Society, to be the Offi-

cers for the ensuing year

:

President.

Edgar F. Smith.

Vice-Presidents.

George F. Barker, Samuel P. Langley, William B. Scott.

Secretaries.

I. Minis Hays, Edwin G. Conklin, Morris Jastrow, Jr.,

Arthur W. Goodspeed.

Treasurer.

Henry LaBarre Jayne.



4 MINUTES. [Feb. 6,

Curators.

Charles L. Doolittle, William P. Wilson, Albert H. Smyth.

Councillors to serve for three years.

George R. Morehouse, Patterson DuBois, Ira Remsen,

Isaac J. Wistar.

Stated Meeting, January 16, 1903.

President Smith in the Chair.

The President, on taking the Chair, expressed his thanks

for the honor conferred upon him by the Society, and then

made some remarks on some recent researches in electro-

chemical analysis.

Dr. I. Minis Hays was elected Librarian for the ensuing

year.

The Standing Committees for the ensuing year were chosen

as follows

:

Finance. —Philip C. Garrett, Joel Cook, C. Stuart Patter-

son.

Publication. —Henry Carey Baird, Joseph Willcox, Amos
P. Brown, James W. Holland, Horace Jayne.

Hall. —Harold Goodwin, John Marshall, Frank Miles Day.

Library. —George F. Barker, Albert H. Smyth, J. G. Rosen-

garten, Edwin G. Conklin, Robert C. H. Brock.

Dr. William W. Keen was elected a Councillor to fill the

unexpired term of Prof. Albert H. Smyth, resigned.

Stated Meeting, February 6, 1903.

President Smith in the Chair.

The list of donations to the Library was laid on the table

and thanks were ordered for them from the Chair.


